CSUN Institutes for Community Enrichment

Core Planning Team Agenda

July 10, 2008 Draft Notes

Spagna will formulate two draft versions (one abbreviated with bullets; the other a more detailed ‘appendix’) of the CSUN Foundational Principles for Community Partnerships (CFPCP) document. Both versions will include a succinct and visually set-apart mission statement (Spagna to work off of Philibosian’s Institute for Community Health and Well-Being (ICHWB) draft). Both will also clearly state who the principles apply to, and what they are. (These principles can then be incorporated into centers’ charters.)

Individuals commented on the need for a brief historical piece, which describes the Core Planning Team’s charge. Bowman will formulate an initial draft for Johnson and Malec, which will eventually be shared with the entire core team. 

Augustine provided an overview of the proposed Climate Assessment (culture being a subset of climate).  Members generally agreed to focus on existing partners, though Finney commented that no entity is currently serving the needs of Ventura County.  

Augustine will work with Rubino to draft the initial survey, which will go out to select CSUN centers, institutes, and PIs. The survey, based upon the revised CFPCP, ICHWB, and ‘charge’ documents, will touch upon what we’re doing, why we’re doing it, and inquire if entities wish to participate in upcoming focus groups. Augustine and Rubino will also draft the structure of the upcoming August focus groups.

Members envision that the second step of the initial stakeholder process will concentrate on the reaction of CSUN’s Foundational Principles for Community Partnerships (qualitative assessment), and the third component will focus on a sub-population touching upon the perception of wellness. 

As part of the focus group, CSUN center stakeholders will be asked to identify community partners who we could contact for feedback. Additionally, given the value of individuals and their unique feedback, members agreed to look towards community members who come to campus (Speech and Language Center, Brown Center, etc.) for input.  

Bowman anticipates that the formal proposals for both CSUN Institutes for Community Enrichment and the Institute for Community Health and Well-Being will be submitted to the Provost by the end of the fall term. 

Additional Action Items:

· Johnson to provide Augustine with a refined listing of centers.

· Philibosian will work with Finney to revise the ICHWB document.

· Malec and Sinclair will continue working on the business plan.

· Philibosian to forward an electronic copy of her draft ICHWB vision statement to Spagna. 

